Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

November 10, 2015, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center Meeting Room

Next Meeting: Dec. 8th, 2015, 10 AM; Point-in-time committee, 9 AM

Present:  Michael Absher, Brian Alexander, John Avery, Emily Balcken, Shelby Ball, Chris Berg, David Carr, Kathleen Carr, Sandy Cavanaugh, David Cook, Ariana DeToro-Forlenza, Frank Edney, Robin Hellman, Trina Hill, David Jacklin, Kathleen Lambert, Marian Lowry, Susan Maybin, Sandra McGriff, Susan McKenzie, Kathleen McWilliams, Anita Oldham, Austin Watson, Brian Burgess
Brian Alexander opened the meeting, as Trina was delayed.

Introductions and Agency Updates 

Ariana DeToro-Forlenza of VA said that its area Needs Assessment process will close with an online or written survey, Project CHALENG - Community Homelessness Assessment, Local Education and Networking Groups. She would be happy to make copies available, or Trina will send out email linked to the online version.
Austin Watson of Joseph Center reported the Center is open Sunday, Monday and Wednesday, for haircuts, meals/feeding, and assisting with sewing and sewing supplies.

Emily Balcken of Child and Adolescent Center said they are conducting a Children's Book drive for the holidays. 

Tim Jones of the Rescue Mission reported they seek donations for their Thanksgiving meal operation.

Ron Howard of Thrive said their accreditation has been renewed for 3 years with an excellent score.

Michael Absher of Only Hope WNC reported the recent SLEEPOUT benefit essentially doubled its impact from last year. 

He announced the opening of the DREAM house at 309 Upward Road, where there will be an Open House on Nov 20 and 22. The home needs minor renovation but will open in January to shelter four 16-18 year old high-schoolers with a live-in adult manager. The 2016 budget is fully funded.
Kathleen McWilliams of Housing Assistance Corp. announced its 'women in need' project needs trainers, but there is a project this weekend featuring the Women Roofers of Rutherfordton, who will be installing a roof.
Marian Lowry announced Trinity Presbyterian Church is collaborating with Homes for Youth and DSS on a ten week foster parent training program. 
Kathleen Lambert said the prospective class of foster parents has 34 participating.
Susan McKenzie and Frank Edney of the school district HELP program are getting organized for the new school year.
Sandra McGriff of Blue Ridge Community Health Center said they will be collaborating with the Rescue Mission to have a health service site at the Mission, opening Dec. 7th; the goal is a full-time clinic there.
Approval of October, 2015 Meeting Minutes

Trina asked for approval of the minutes as sent out via email. Marian Lowry moved approval, David Jacklin seconded, the minutes were approved by common consent.

Balance of State (BOS) Regional Steering Committee 
Brian Alexander said the annual Continuum project application cycle is underway. Austin Watson served on the project review committee. 49 applications were received: 44 renewals and 5 new projects. The committee scored 43 of these projects. The HMIS (homeless management information system) project is being ranked #1. The only Henderson renewal project, Homeward Bound, ranked #7 of 46; a new project for permanent housing for chronically homeless Vets (budget $65,000, to serve 7 households) got the top score, but the BoS has agreed to give renewals priority.

Trina spoke of the Emergency Solutions Grant process, also underway; applications were due Nov. 6.   Trina and Kristen Martin and Amy Upham served on this subcommittee.  They used a SurveyMonkey tool to get Coalition approval for our only project application, which is from Homeward Bound, to budget $43,000 for rapid re-housing.  The current (October) scorecard was used. This process is complete for the year.
Any sponsors interested in setting up a Permanent Supportive housing project are advised that NCCEH will hold a conference call on November 16, at roughly 10:30 AM on this work. Anyone may participate, but must register in advance at ncceh.org.
David Jacklin reported on the work of the Coordinated Assessment Committee. They have submitted their first Quarterly Report- currently the whole committee is responsible for reporting. The Balance of State is holding a dialog-call on this, this afternoon. Both the prevention and diversion screening tool and the VI-SPDAT are in use. The report includes a text box for feedback, so the committee reported the quick (30-day) standard to go from attaining CAC plan approval to activating the plan was a challenge. Currently the intakes start from a call to 211.
Community Foundation: Brian and David J. have submitted a funding request for a Coordinated Assessment Coordinator  (a staffer) (as seed money). They presented to the Community Foundation subcommittee, and hope for a result in 15 days or so. This person would act as full-time staff person for the community’s CA system. If the seed grant proposal succeeds, we will need to seek sustaining funds. Prospects are the County Commissioners, the United Way, and private sponsors.
Trina offered thanks to Jenny Simmons and Homeward Bound for a big effort in applying for the ESG grant funding.
David Jacklin reported on the Point-in-time Count preparations; Kristen and David J will co-chair. The subgroup met and reviewed the goals and past process (this will be our fourth round in January, after two 'official' counts and a late summer trial). Plans are to pull together five teams, for downtown and for quadrants, with pre-checked maps of areas to search. The count will be of unsheltered overnighters on the night of Wed., January 27th, so interviews will be sought on the early morning of Jan. 28. Liaisons will be set up with law enforcement, hospital ER and intakes. Our current materials will be updated. Austin, David Cook and Tim will be resources. Safe count practices will be set up, and also efforts to determine when campers are apt to be out and away. Ariana recommended asking shelter and other clients for experience, though we must allow for efforts to conceal camp locations. Sandra McGriff asked about doubled-up stayers etc. Brian said this is part of the School District client population, but HUD's Point-in-time seeks the narrower basis of literally homeless. Trina will send out a form for the community to review. Austin offered to get the final translated to Spanish. Leslie Haywood of DSS and Nicholas Faherty may be resources.
Agency Backgrounder: Interfaith Assistance Ministry. David Cook reviewed IAM history, beginning with a Ministerial Association effort of late 1983, yielding a cottage that was opened in January 1984. Support came from 45 congregations, the Carolina Baptist Association, Church Women United, and Agudas Israel. A retired pastor oversaw the IAM house on Oakland St. from 1989-94. From 1994 the current campus on Third Ave West at Ehringhaus (formerly Something Special's sheltered workshop) has served to provide clothing and food, funds, guidance and referrals. It is supported by congregations, not the United Way or any government source. There are 4 full-time staff, 12 total staff, and currently 318 volunteers offering about 35,000 hours/year (i.e. about 17 unpaid 'staff' equivalent). The estimated service is about $1.8 million. Food is from donations and about $65,000 budgeted. Their mission is to fight poverty:

the County has about 13,500 living below the poverty line, and kids are over-represented as about 50% of public school kids qualify for free or reduced-cost lunches. IAM tracks recurring requests, noting that 62% of assistance seekers did not return, while another 33% appeared two to three times. These sum to 95%, which IAM classes as successful assistance. Roughly 10,000 are fed and a like number given clothing per year; other assistance is offered, such as funds to restore utilities etc. 


IAM wants to move from its 3 separate buildings with HVAC issues, and has targeted a new building and raised $2.1 million to build on 2 acres off Freeman St at #314. The cost projected is $2.6 million, but funding offered from United Community Bank permits a groundbreaking to be set: It's at 10 AM this Thursday. Please come. 


The assistance program is limited. There is no hotel-voucher program. Tim Jones at the Mission gets referrals. IAM focus is on preventing homelessness. The food/clothing support is for 90 days; the finances are up to $200. The program motto “A hand up, not a handout” is realized by each participant being offered a written action plan at their exit interview...always with a compliment. Some services are coordinated, such as budgeting with OnTrack, for smoking cessation, or with the Storehouse for budget counseling.

The meeting was adjourned, to gather again December 8.
Submitted by:  Chris Berg 


